Williamson County Retired Teachers Association
Board Meeting    June 24, 2015    1:30 P.M. Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Marion.
Quorum Present: President Bob Campbell called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  Bob Campbell, Mary Lou Gander, Tom Oates, Steve Maxwell, Don Kragness, Anna Morris, John Harland, and Bert Gordon. Marge Mangan and Kent Carrell and Loren Taylor were unavailable.
Approvals: Steve Maxwell made and Tom Oates seconded a motion to approve the Minutes, which was voted unanimously.  Treasurer's report showed a balance of $3,141.02.  Anna Morris made and John Harland seconded a motion to accept the Treasurer's report.  All voted in favor of approving the report.  Finance Chair Tom Oates presented the 2014-2015 audit for approval by the board.  John Harland made and Anna Morris seconded a motion to approve the report.  Motion carried unanimously.
Reports of Standing Committees: The only report presented came from Anna Morris about legislation.  She reported that the WEP is again being considered by Congress and our new representative, Mike Bost has indicated his support for removing the WEP restriction on Social Security benefits for teachers.  She also urged us to remain vigilant with regard to the actions of the state legislature and governor in trying to set a budget for 2015-2016.  The board heard that the Legal Aid fund has a balance of about $62,000 with all bills paid for the work before the Supreme Court.  John Harland reinforced Anna’s plea to continue to support the fund and to encourage members to do so also.
Other Business: John Harland told about a presenter from the Attorney General’s office who addressed fraud issues for seniors at a meeting of the Jackson County Unit and urged us to consider asking her.  Bob will check it out. We also discussed meeting places for August and decided to investigate Grumpy’s.  Bob will do so.  It was suggested that Mike Bost would be a good presenter for the legislative meeting in February.

Newsletters: Due dates are:


July 24 – articles to Tish Koontz


July 31 – typed copy to ROE


August 3 – e-mail and USPS mail to members.

IRTA Brochure Changes: Bob presented copies of the bulletin insert we used last year.  Some modifications were suggested, which he will report to IRTA.
Discussion of Update By-Laws: Postponed until a subsequent meeting.

Discussion of Convention Plans: Bob presented information about the IRTA convention on October 25 and 27.  Bob, Anna and Don confirmed attendance with John and Judi Harland also planning to be present.  Steve and Tom can’t go and Bert and Mary Lou will check calendars.  Bob will check with Loren, Kent and Marge as to whether or not they can go.  Decisions about meals and transportation will be made later.  Traditionally, the Unit pays registration, meal and room expenses for attendees.
The next Board Meeting is September 9, 2015.

The next Membership meeting is August 13, 2015.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:00 P.M.

Bob Campbell, Substitute Secretary
